Communications & Fundraising
Board Report

September 2017
Attachments

· Marketing Review Final Report – Endorsed (standing item)

· Marketing Review Status Update – Aug 2017 (standing item)
· Marketing Working Group Board Report – Sept 2017
Items Brought Forward from June
Matters arising from previous Board Meeting

· No specific action items have been received from the June meeting
Recommendations

1. No recommendations 
Income

Overview

The Marketing Working Group has been working diligently on ensuring that the 2016 Marketing Review that was adopted by the Board last September gets implemented. This document, which took 12 months to prepare, must be THE sole focus for ABM to secure its financial future. 

For this to happen, key personnel must be allowed to implement this. Some of the challenges over the past 12 months which has hindered the Department completing this work include:

· 3 Database Supervisors since November

· Extra reports being requested from the Database Supervisor

· Additional personnel reporting into the Marketing and Fundraising Department

· New IT systems introduced which have increased workload

· Additional major projects being given to the Marketing and Fundraising Department which do not have an immediate financial return for ABM and which sit outside the 25 recommendations of the Marketing Review. 

2016 Marketing Review Income Implementation

Attached to this document is the progress Report for the 25 recommendations from the Marketing Review. We draw your attention to the most recent work that the Marketing Working Group has done on some of the points.
Recommendation 8 – Growth through Major Donors & Philanthropic Development

Major donors (individuals given over $3,000 a year to non-emergency and non-bequest) equal 35, with average donation of $9,460. With our top giver taken out that makes the average donation about $5,000.

It was decide that these donors need an individual action plan about how they want to be communicated with. John Deane would need to be brought into this process.

Post MWG meeting – we have 100 High category donors giving an average of $1,702.

A separate strategy needs to be deployed in communicating with this group of people. Can be more collective than for major donors.

Recommendation 9 – Re-engaging Lapsed Donors

ABM has 2,280 lapsed donors with an average donation of $451. The MWG decided that we could re-engage 10% of them and their average donation would be between 25 and 50%. So, a campaign to these people would re-engage 228, with an average donation of $200, increasing ABM income by $45,600.
Recommendation 10 – Implementing a regular giving Program

It was identified that a telephone campaign should be used for the 86 Lapsed Regular Givers, after deceased and notes on each record have been taken into account. 

It was also decided that a telephone campaign be introduced to engage with Active Regular Givers to identify where giving could be increased.
End of Financial Year Analysis

Total income for 2015/16 - $2,539,867.74
Total income for 2016/17 - $1,960,370.11

Totals for the year minus bequest, emergency and non-donation funds
2015/16 – $2,132,509.08
2016/17 - $1,960,370.14
Difference - $172,138.94 down on 2015/16

Income not received in 2016/17
Brisbane income - $95,000 (due to a 2001 MDG arrangement coming to an end) 
Philippines Education Specified Funds - $148,320 (due to admin charges being applied)
Lent, Good Friday, Easter and Tax mistake - $80,000

Total for anomalies - $323,320
Had these anomalies not happened in 2017, ABM income would have increased this year on the previous year’s income by $151,181.06.

Mea Culpa

Last Friday, 18th August, a mistake was discovered in the mailing lists for this year’s Lent, Good Friday, Easter and Tax appeal that was not picked up in time. In 2016, a new procedure was introduced to exclude people from being sent appeal reminders if they had already donated to that appeal. With the changeover of database personnel, the coding for this procedure was accidentally left in to this year’s list extractions. The consequence was that all individuals who donated to these appeals last year were not sent the appeal this year.

This resulted in an estimated $50-70,000 that we did not receive for Lent and Good Friday. Overall, for the four campaigns, that came to about $80,000 of income that ABM did not receive.

This has been corrected for all future appeals. It should not affect the predicted budget and will have the effect of a year-on-year “bounce” in 2018 for those 4 campaigns.

Activities undertaken in 2016/17

· 10 fundraising campaigns

· 1 marketing review completed

· 10 bequests received totalling more than $13,000 

· 151 speaking engagements (that we know about!)

· 5 publications produced

· 22 synod representations

· 26 Diocesan representatives nurtured

· 980 ABM bags made by our Partners in the Philippines handed out

· 6,432 money boxes sent out

· 3,610 pens, 1,275 lanyards, 3,970 bookmarks and 2,335 Stuck-notes sent to Anglican gatherings

· 2,425 car chargers sent to 6 Diocesan Synods

· 690 USB sticks containing ABM promotional material handed out

· 1,425 magnetic clips for collating things sent to Anglican events

· 55 news items posted on our website

· 204 Facebook posts about our Partners and the Church

· 188 new Facebook fans

· 124 Tweets on Twitter, including Re-tweets

· 62 mentions on Twitter

· 6 new videos posted to ABM’s YouTube Channel

· 12 On-A-Mission eNews sent

· 2 Emergency appeals raising over $126,000

· 3 new Youth Ambassadors appointed

· 48 project updates posted on the website

· 6 emergency updates posted on ABM’s website

· 26 articles in Anglican newspapers

Expenditure

There is a potential issue that if ABM reduces the marketing and fundraising budget this could have an impact on general income. There are no indicators for the reputational advantage or risk of producing the Church publications (both hard copy and soft) that doesn’t have a direct ask associated with it. 

From a Marketing and Fundraising perspective, it is recommended that ABM should look at the work it does that it gets no funding for i.e. the work on behalf of the Australian Church for which it receives no income from the Church to undertake. There would be no reputational damage in respect of ABM’s donor base if it stopped attending Episcopal Enthronements, for examples, particularly those that take place in non-Partner countries.

The Future

ABM needs to be conscious of what it takes on in comparison to what it stops doing. New work/projects must be balanced in terms of the money that they will generate versus the reputation of ABM and the capacity of the personnel to implement them. The workforce is like a bucket of water that has a constant trickle of water going into it: it can keep containing drips of water, even to overcapacity, but at some stage the viscosity will give way and the bucket will overflow.

The Marketing and Fundraising Department has 25 recommendations in a Marketing Review which it needs the whole organisation to be focussed on in order to be implemented and free from distraction.

The Team

As this is my final report, I need to say thank you to the Marketing and Fundraising team. They are the reason that 3 months turned into 6.5 years. You are only as good as the team that you lead; and they are exceptionally good and so dedicated to ABM and its mission. So in acknowledgement I list:

Viv (Communications) – a trooper in getting our communications out to our donors and supporters. She won’t let anything get in the way of finishing a task.

Mike (Fundraising) – the creative mind behind the fundraising. Always keeping an eye out for new ways of doing appeals whilst being sympathetic to our current conservative donor base.

Jess (Project Marketing) – the sole reason that we have so many project updates now which makes the Project Book come together much more calmly.

Rob (Database) – bringing a level of analysis to our database in pretty diagrams so even I can understand them. A great asset to ABM.

Meagan (Diocesan Committees) – who was single-handedly responsible for the success of this year’s Dio Reps Conference and has taken over the nurturing of the Diocesan Reps aplomb by making them feel loved whilst driving their performance for ABM. 

Liz (Media) – who has kept me on track whilst also looking after the writing and compiling of all our publications. She rose to the challenge last year of writing a review of ABM’s marketing that will stand us in good stead for years to come.

Fiona (Reception) – the newest addition to the team. She takes on work cheerfully and is conscientious and competent in all that she does. She’s ABM’s Mother-in-Chief, and ensures that all of our guests are looked after in proper Anglican hospitality style.

Report prepared by Christopher Brooks

Marketing and Fundraising Manager

30th August 2017
